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. UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of )
)

PUERTO RICO WATER RESOURCES )
AUTHORITY ) Docket No. 50-376

)
North Coast Nuclear Plant, )

(Unit 1) )
)
)

STATUS REPORT AS OF AUGUST 31, 1979

As we have informed the Board in previous status reports, a

committee of the National Academy of Sciences is performing a study

of the overall energy situation in Puerto Rico for the Office of

Energy of the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico and a portion of such

study is being prepared by an Electric Power Systems Subcommittee.

Although it was previously expected that the Subcommittee would

finalize its recommendations in late May, the work of the Subcommittee

extended for a lengthier period. Thus, the Subcommittee's report

is presently being finalized and will be received by the Authority
.

shortly. Accordingly, the Authority has not yet been able to take

the results of such study into account in its internal review of

generation expansion. We expect to be able to inform the Board

with respect to our conclusions in the next status report.

In specific connection with the Islote site, the Authority was

pleased to note that the Site Safety Evaluation Report issued by the
NRC Staff on April 27, 1979 reached the basic conclusions "that the

Islote site.is acceptable under the guidelines of 10 C.F.R. Part 100

for the construction and operation of a nuclear power plant of the

q91011o# 'general type and size being proposed."
,

'O 073



=
.

.

.

UNITED STATES OF LMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

In the Matter of )
)

PUERTO RICO WATER RESOURCES )
AUTHORITY ) Docket No. 50-376

)
North Coast Nuclear Plant, )

(Unit 1) )
)

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that copies of a letter signed by Maurice

Axelrad dated August 31, 1979, and its attached " Status Report as

of August 31, 1979" have been served upon the following, in person

or by deposit in the United States mail, first class or air mail,

this 31st day of August, 1979.

Secretary of the Commission
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Attention: Docketing and Service Section

James R. Yore, Esq.
Chairman
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dr. Richard F. Cole
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

Mr. Gustave A. Linenberger
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555
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Henry J. McGurren, Esq.
Office of the Executive Legal Director
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555 .

Gonzalo Fernos, Chairman
Citizens for the Conservation of

Natural Resources, Inc.
- 503 Barbe Street

Santurce, Puerto Rico 00912

German A. Gonzalez
Suite 501
Condominio Le Mans
Avenida Munoz Rivera 602
Hato Rey, Puerto Rico 00919

Eng.' Francisco Jimenez
Box 1317
Mayguez, Puerto Rico 00708
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LOWENSTEIN, NEWMAN, REIS,
AXELRAD & TOLL

1025 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Washington, D.C. 20036

.

Attorneys for
Puerto Rico Water Resources

Authority

August 31, 1979
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